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TURTLECREEK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 
 

 ON    DECEMBER 18             23 
 
 
 
The work session meeting scheduled by the Board of Trustees of Turtlecreek Township for a 
work session to discuss Economic Development, held on December 18, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. with 
the following persons present: 
 
TRUSTEES:  Dan Jones, Jim VanDeGrift and Jonathan Sams  
FISCAL OFFICER:  Amanda Childers 
GUEST:  Tammy Boggs, Jennifer Patterson. 
 
Mr. Jones opened the special meeting at 1:00 p.m. leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mr. Sams thanked Ms. Patterson for her expertise in Economic Development topics and further 
stated that the Board enjoys a great working relationship with her and the City of Monroe. 
 
Ms. Patterson gave the Board an update on the Core 5 project known as Encore Park, which 
included lots of interest in the buildings, request for information and site visits.  The branding and 
logo work are co-branded with the City of Monroe and Turtlecreek Township.  Fiber will be run in 
January.   
 
Ms. Patterson gave the Board an update on other Economic Development in the township 
relating to the Racino income tax that the Township receives but is lower than originally 
anticipated. 
 
Ms. Patterson gave the Board an update on the Greentree and St. Rt. 75 interchange which may 
be years in the future, but this needs to be looked at thoughtfully as part of that area is in 
Turtlecreek Township and Monroe.     
 
Ms. Patterson stated that she will gladly meet with the Board next year.   
 
There being no further business Mr. VanDeGrift made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Sams.  All present voiced a “YEA” vote and the motion was passed.   
 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 22, 2023 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
 
Signed:  ______________________________________ Chairman of the Board 
 
 
Attest:  _______________________________________ Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 
END OF MINUTES. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


